

64 McIntyre Street Nairn Centre, Ontario P0M 2L0 (705) 869-4232 Fax: (705) 869-5248
Established: March 7, 1896 Office of the Clerk Treasurer, CAO E-mail: nairncentre@personainternet.com
web page: www.nairncentre.ca

October 15, 2015

OCT 1 9 2015

Honourable Kathleen Wynne Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Suite 281 Queen's Park Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A1

Dear Premier:

RE: Youth Job Connection Program

Please be advised that our Council adopted the following motion at their meeting of October 13, 2015:

Resolution number 2015-16-227

Moved by: B. Gingras Seconded by: C.Y. Martel

Resolved: that Council supports resolution number 15-68 adopted by the Manitoulin-

Sudbury District Services Board on September 24, 2015 requesting the

Province of Ontario to intervene and ensure that at risk youth in the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board jurisdiction are not adversely affected by the

introduction of the New Youth job Connection Program.

Motion Carried

Sincerely yours,

Robert Deschene,

CAO, Clerk

RD/

cc. Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board

Association of Municipalities of Ontario

Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities